Herd Move Saturday June 20

General Membership Meeting Sunday, September 27 at 1:30
See notice following minutes regarding brush removal

Fees of $330 due June 15—late fees if postmarked after July 1

​

OHA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date:  June 9, 2209

Place: Eddie Reiter’s home

Board Members Present: Renee Benoit, Pam Bullen, Fred Goff, Morris Older, Eddie Reiter, Kirsten Whitsett

Board Member Absent: Beverly James

General Member Present: Erica Braun

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

--Fred distributed a packet to Board members. The agenda sent by email was approved and  times designated for each topic.

--Consent Agenda The minutes for the April 22, 2009 Board Meeting were approved.

---Treasurer’s Report Due to Beverly’s absence, there was no Treasurer’s Report.  Eddie will email a notice to the General Membership that the mid-year dues of $330 are due on June 15. Associate Member and Riding Partner dues also payable now ($50 and $25) respectively.  She will remind members that a late fee of $10 is due if payment is postmarked later than July 1.

---EBMUD Liaison Report Morris reported that the Annual Grazing Plan (AGP) has been signed. The Board discussed the AGP, copies of which Fred had distributed. OHA rent is based upon cattle auction prices, which determines the price charged to OHA each year per Animal Unit Month (AUM). Half of the total lease cost  each year is available for capital improvements and rotational grazing credits. Projects must be completed and approved by October 1 to earn these credits, and must be completed by July 1 to receive credit for this year, although  credits can be applied against next year’s lease cost. . If possible, the AGP will be posted on the website.

Erica presented a detailed, thoughtful plan (including a graph and preliminary notes) to improve our pasture forage and, at the same time, address the weight problems of our herd.  The herd would be split before and after the regular feeding season, joining together for the majority of  the winter. To effectively manage weeds, smaller pastures may need to be divided to allow  more frequent rotations. This is in line with EBMUD policies to manage weeds through rotation and trampling of emerging weeds. She noted that the UP Plateau would be a good spring pasture as it has less fattening forage and emerging thistle would be prime for trampling. This would keep the horses out of the clover-rich Pond Pasture in the spring, thereby helping to control obesity in the horses. The Forest Meadow could be divided at the Humungous Fungus to create an additional division with a new water source developed by EBMUD  from exiting springs.. An additional fence division south of the Humungous  Fungus (UP Middle Meadow) would create an additional small pasture to trample emerging thistle. This fence would need to be completed by September 20 for this proposal to be enacted this year.. In addition to weed management, the smaller pasture divisions would allow OHA to split the herd, with the herd being separated by El Toyonal and a good amount of space. Members could decide whether they want their horses fed (or not) for a period before and after the regular feeding season, with skinny horses being fed and fatter horses not being fed for those periods. This could ease herd weight control problems. The Board notes that there are many issues to be considered and details to be resolved. Erica and Morris will meet with Joe and Rod as soon as possible to discuss the implications of this approach.. The Board is very grateful for Erica’s contribution and expertise in creating this rotation proposal.

Eddie has contacted Goats-R-Us and reported that they would like to be notified one week before we leave the Pear Orchard. A neighbor has complained that the reconstructed fence section near Monte Vista  is an eyesore. If the neighbor contacts Fred, he will advise her to contact EBMUD.

---Renee discussed Project Updates and Reports and submitted the following summary regarding the update on the Emergency Response Committee:
“The Emergency Committee has completed the first phase of brush removal for fire abatement. We are looking into the possibility of hiring outside laborers to help the courageous OHA members to get rid of the rest. We have also completed Emergency Contact Information signs and they are posted around the area at pasture entry points. Start familiarizing yourselves with the names of the fire roads to help personnel identify where you are should something occur. We are putting the finishing touches on a new improved emergency response notification system (AKA - the phone tree). Members of the committee along with other OHA members at large attended the Wildfire symposium April 29th in Orinda. It was very enlightening. For instance, did you know that blowing EMBERs are one of the most dangerous things about a wild fire? An ember lodges in a discreet location and after the fire personnel leave the ember slowly burns and eventually starts a new fire when no

one is around. We are putting the finishing touches on a complete fire response plan and getting together with Moraga Orinda Fire to clarify escape routes and hopefully get recognition from the Orinda Police through MOF so they won't block us out in the event of a fire.”

The Board discussed the fact that Worker’s Comp has drastically increased the cost of hiring day labor. EBMUD, insurance and state labor law needs to be examined. Fred will do some research on this topic to determine if hiring help is feasible.

Members are requested to graze their horses on the triangle area along El Toyonal next to Mrs. Long’s fence where we stage LP feeding. This would obviate the need to rake or mow.

Kim and her sponsor have graciously volunteered to clean the Pond Barn. Thank you!! 

Georgia and David Lehrer will repair the tack shed roof.

Kirsten reported on her progress on improving the safety of  the corral panels dividing adjacent stalls.. She has researched the purchase and installation of No Climb Fencing on existing panels and also the purchase of panels with pre-installed No Climb Fencing. Harvey is assisting in this project.

Morris reported that the hay corral purchase has been defined and needs to be purchased an put in place by September 1.—before hay is delivered. The new Pavilion Shed project is problematic in locating the right one—new, used or custom?? This Board needs someone on this project who is able to devote time doing research on various shed options.

Equipment purchase requests were discussed. An ATV was again proposed, but the issues involving insurance, liability, storage and training need to be examined carefully. A motion was duly made, seconded and approved to give Erica permission to purchase a second weed whacker if she determines it is needed.

The feeding schedule and ordering of hay were discussed.  Hay needs to be delivered by September 1.  Kirsten will research a new source for a grass/alfalfa mix. Vibeke will continue to create the feeding schedule.  Kim will put the feeding schedule on the web.  

--Eddie reported on membership issues. Associate members were reviewed and Eddie will update the list. Brego has  returned to the pasture, and Nemo is off the pasture for an indefinite period. There are no new riding partners.
A stall report, including a graph enumerating each horse’s use of stalls was presented by Eddie. The Ring Pasture needs to be emptied. The red barn temporary enclosure needs to be removed as soon as possible.

The Board is distressed that members have stretched the stall and paddocks usage limits to the extreme. It is considering means of enforcing the two-week rule among other rules.

The rules require that members petition the board for exemption from Pear Orchard grazing.  Fred will contact the members who failed to follow this rule..

Kirsten has volunteered to be LP corral liaison to ensure equitable use of the facility. Compatible horses that have not exceeded the two-week stall use limit can be placed there if needed  once it is available for use.
Problems with dogs were discussed; individual dog problems will be dealt with by letter from the Board.  A more comprehensive dog policy may be needed”

The Annual Meeting date is Sunday, September 27 at 1:00 PM.

---The Code of Conduct was not discussed, due to Elise’s absence.

---Meeting adjourned 10:10 PM

---Next Meeting Wednesday, July 15, 2009 at Kirsten’s---Dinner 6:45, meeting at 7:15

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary

June 18, 2009
THANK YOUS

Fred, Erica, Wakean, Pam, Alice, Eddie , Richard, Liz Fowler, Jerome for emergency corral construction

Renee for wheelbarrow donation and repair

Julie for wheelbarrow repair

Eddie for picking up EZ cart at Arney’s and graceful communications

Alice for ordering EZ cart

Alice for hemlock removal

Kirsten and Harvey for fencing research

Richard, Morris, Linda, Georgia, Sara, Elise, Jerome, Liz Fowler, Liz Strauss, Wakean, Harvey, and Eddie for Pear Orchard fence reconstruction

Doug for getting EBMUD to chip coyote bush

Renee, Elise for organizing the Pear Orchard move

Morris for fixing our locks when bypassed on our gates

Pam, Bronwyn for Yellow Star Thistle removal

Liz for presenting feeding ideas

Erica for developing a rotation and weed abatement plan

If we forgot to thank you, let us know!
IMPORTANT NOTICE

Fire Hazard Abatement Brush removal

Doug Ross (who has been in close communication with Fisheries and EBMUD) says: Cutting brush here and there for fire abatement is OK. If you see a bird nesting obviously don't chop that particular coyote bush down. When you chop a bush down, spray Round-up on the stump as soon as possible so the stump absorbs it. There should be some in the Corporation Yard in the gray garden tool cupboard. Drag the bushes to the road and place it end side out

so EBMUD can chip it easily.
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